
 

 

                         

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done 
Education Symposium 2016 
Last week I was fortunate to attend the 
NSW Education Symposium 2016 in 
Sydney. This conference was aimed at 
shaping the future reforms for 
education in NSW. The forum was 
attended by 270 educators who 
listened to speakers of the calibre of 
Pasi Salberg, the Minister of Education 
Adrian Picolli, Mark Scott the Secretary 
of the NSW DoE, Dr Xiaoyan Liang 
Lead Researcher for the World Bank 
as well as range of other leading 
education and industry specialists. The 
focus of the conference was to 
continually refine our processes 
system wide to ensure that every 
student no matter where they go to 
school has the equal opportunity for 
success. 
 
 

2017 Rollover 
On Monday the 14th of November we 
'Roll Over ' to our 2017 Curriculum. A 
new timetable will be distributed and 
students will begin their study for the 
next school year.  
 
Farewell Year 12 
Our Year 12 students have now 
officially finished their schooling and all 
of their HSC Exams. For some of them 
it is now it is all a waiting game to see 
what their future holds, others are 
already well on their way to achieving 
their dreams. While a majority of them 
are hoping to have a 'gap year' before 
moving to the next stage of their 
schooling, we must congratulated Billy 
Bentley, Rachael Hoare and Jaide 
Berg who received 'Aspire' offers at 
Latrobe University, Callum McNab who 
has been accepted into Collarts in 
Melbourne and Jason Forster who has 
received an apprenticeship with Billy 
Charnock Electrical.  
 
As you move off into the big wide 
world, remember that we are very 
proud of the young adults that you 
have become. You have been such 
wonderful role models and outstanding 
leaders for the rest of our student 
body. 

 
Toby made delicious Cornish pasties in Food Technology.  
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Merit Scheme 
To reward our students’ positive behaviour 
Tooleybuc Central School runs a strong 
Merit Scheme. Students are awarded 
‘Merit Awards’ during the school year and 
an accumulation of these merits equates to 
levels.  
 
Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus an extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 
Primary students are given a ‘Lucky Dip’ at the 
achievement of each level. Then they are 
presented with a certificate at our Whole School 
Assembly. Secondary students with the highest 
GEM score in each class receive the Student Of 
The Fortnight on Assembly. Those students who 
achieve Gold Level or the correct GEM average are 
invited to attend our End of Year Merit Excursion. 
Gold Bronze Awards 

Name Year Name Year Name Year 

Billy 1 Emily 3 Jayla 3 

Lucy 1 Hannah 3 Keisha 4 

Alesha 3     
 

Gold Awards 

Name Year Name Year Name Year 

Alyssa 1 Ashby 3 Jed 4 

Campbell 1 Finn 3 Jett 4 

Makenna 1 Murdoch 3 Emma 6 

Jordan 2 Kayla 3 Tara 6 

Alex 3 Nancy 3   
 
Silver Awards 

Name Year Name Year Name Year 

Aidan F Alister 1 Montana 3 

Angus F Isabel 1 Emily 5 

Anton F Jakson 1 Josie 5 

Beau F Rebekah 1 Noah 5 

Bol F Felicity 2 Saoirse 5 

Felicity F Imogen 2 Summer 5 

Jade F Myah 2 Amy 6 

Lachlan F Skye 2 Angela 6 

Mason F Alexander 3 Dallas 6 

Tayce F Elijah 3 Mitchell 6 

Trinity F   Taylen 6 
 
Bronze Awards 

Name Year Name Year Name Year 

Liam 1 Emmy 5 Mackinnon 6 

Riley 1 Lochlan 5 Brees 8 

Sebastian 1 Malek 5 Phoebe N 8 

Jude 2 Quinlan 5 Phoebe S 8 

Teyl 2 Will 5 Cody 10 

Rhys 4 Jack 6 Laura 10 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Did you know that you 

can make payments to 

your child’s school online? 
We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments.  This is a secure payment 
page hosted by Westpac. 

What expenses can be paid online? 
 Voluntary School Contributions 

 Subject Contributions 

 Excursions 

 Sport 

 Creative and Practical Arts 

 Sales to Students 

 Other 

When? 
This payment method will go live on 24/10/16. 
 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.tooleybuc-
c.schools.nsw.edu.au/ Click on ‘Make a Payment’ 

and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa or 
MasterCard. 

  
 

Up Coming Events Term 3 2016 
   

Term 4 
Week 5 
Timetable Week 1 
Exam Week 
Mon 7 Nov ‘It’s a Mad World’ performance 10:00 am 
Tue 8 Nov Heat up lunches 
Wed 9 Nov Breakfast Club 
 Ballarat Excursion Year 3/ 4 
Thu 10 Nov  Ballarat Excursion Year 3/ 4 
 Year 10/11 University visits 
Fri 11 Nov Ballarat Excursion Year 3/ 4 
 Year 10/11 University visits 
 

Week 6 
Rollover Classes into 2017 
Timetable Week 1 
 
Tue 15 Nov Heat up lunches 
Wed 16 Nov Breakfast Club 
Thu 17 Nov Scripture 
 Grandparents Night – Star Gazing 
 Aspire Me Art Camp 
Fri 18 Nov Aspire Me Art Camp 
 

  

http://www.tooleybuc-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.tooleybuc-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

 
‘Graze and Gaze Night’ 

 
To celebrate the importance of families and in particular Grandparents and other special people in our 
students’ lives we are inviting everyone to a wonderful evening under the stars on Thursday, 17th November, 
2016. The event will be held at the school and commence at 6.30pm and finish at approximately 10.00pm.  
 
The evening will be a relaxed picnic or a “Graze and Gaze” night. Our school has received a grant from the 
NSW Department of Family and Community Services and therefore are able to provide a barbeque and pizzas 
for tea free of charge to all attendees. Soft drinks will be available for purchase. 
 
Telescopes will be provided for all to enjoy the night sky and live music will also be provided. 
 
Bring your special guests, your own chairs, picnic rugs and telescopes (this is optional as we have only 2 
telescopes). Please note no alcohol can be consumed as this is a school event. 
 
Bookings are essential, please see below. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Melanie Wait   
Principal 

  
Graze and Gaze Night 

 
Please return this form to the front office by Thursday 10th November 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Signed:      Date:    
 Parent/Caregiver 

   

Name of attendee/s Special Dietary Requirements 
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Primary News 
David Tallon (Assistant Principal) 
Gizmo 
Primary attended a performance based on the Paul 
Jennings book Gizmo. Our students were engaged 
with the stage theatrics. After the performance the 
actors answered questions put forward by students. 
Our students enjoyed their time at the performance. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Transition 
Our Year 6 students had their last transition day in 
the last fortnight. They liked the time spent in High 
School and are looking forward to next year. 
 
Year 5 leadership  
While the Year 6 students were at Transition, the 
Year 5 students were busy polishing up there 
speeches for this terms Primary Assembly in Week 
7.  
 

Up and Coming events 
November 
Monday 7th  – ‘It’s a Mad World’ performance 
Wednesday 9th  – Year 3/4 Camp begins 
Friday 11th  – Year 3/4 Camp returns 
Thursday 17th  – Grandparents Star Gaze Night 

Year Five/Six 
David Tallon (Class Teacher) 
In Mathematics, we have been learning about 
constructing 2D shapes using a compass, 
protractor and set squares. One lesson in particular 
was that students had to create a net of a 3D 
shape, cut it out and create the shape. The 
students enjoyed completing this task as it made 
them think about starting location on the paper, 
where to put the tabs for gluing, and how to 
construct the shapes with no templates. They did 
an amazing job! 

 
 

  
 

 
In Literacy students have continued to learn skills 
to assist them gain a deeper meaning when 
reading texts such as referring back to their 
prediction and changing, using I wonder 
statements. This term has seen students write 
some wonderful character descriptions of their 
friends.  
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Secondary News 
Mr Hocking (Head Teacher) 
On Wednesday, the last of this year’s Year 12 
class completed her final HSC examination, 
bringing to an end 13 years of schooling.  They 
have worked very hard, and should be proud of 
themselves for the effort that they’ve put in.  
However, the shark must keep swimming!  Stage 5 
exams have begun, and will be completed next 
week, before our secondary rollover begins and our 
Year 10s begin their transition to HSC in the final 
five weeks of the year.    Next week, Mrs Morton 
and I will be taking the Stage 6 2017 students to 
Bendigo and Ballarat to visit a few tertiary 
institutions to help our students understand the 
opportunities that await them. 
 
Year 7 and 8 examinations will begin next week, 
before their transitions to Years 8 and 9, 
respectively.   As a result of the rollovers, our new 
secondary timetable will be in effect from Week 6, 
including electives and class changes. 
 
Science 
Miss McElevey (Science Teacher) 
In Science throughout the semester Stage Four 
have been studying a variety of different topics and 
enjoying many different experiments. 
 
Year Seven have been learned all about forces and 
this week completed their practical assessment 
task. They had to investigate one element of what 
influences the dropping speed of a skydiver. There 
were many complications to overcome including 
model skydivers breaking, windy conditions and 
strings getting tangled. A very interesting 
experiment. 
 
Year Eight have been exploring our changing earth. 
We have made honeycomb and toffee to represent 
Lava and Pumice stone. They have made their own 
fossils and had to dig them up. We have also been 
investigating human impact on erosion and have 
come up with ideas of their own on how to tackle 
the problem. It has been a very busy topic for Year 
Eight. 
 
Mr Hocking (Science Teacher) 
Stage 5 students have been studying motion and 
forces and developing an understanding of how 
these apply in everyday life, including in car safety.  
  
Our Stage 6 students will begin their study of 
Biology from Week 6 of this term.  This will be a 
challenging, but rewarding, subject for our students 
and will give them a greater insight into the 
workings of many different types of organisms.  
 

WORK EXPERIENCE/WORK PLACEMENT: 
Over the past few weeks students from Year 10, 11 
and 12 have been busy completing Work 
Experience and Work Placements. Students have 
once again received positive reviews from their 
employers and have learnt valuable skills relating 
to the working world. In addition students 
undertaking VET Automotive, metals and 
Engineering and Hospitality have been able to 
learn practise and develop specific industry skills 
and competencies whilst working on the job. I once 
again thank all of the employers involved who 
generously give up valuable time to accommodate 
our students. 
 

 
Max at Sunshine Ag. 
 

 
Keisha at K2 Hairdressers. 
 

 
Amelia at Jacaranda Lodge. 
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UPCOMING CAREER EVENTS: 
In Week 5 students entering Year 11/12 are able to 
attend a 2 day careers excursion to visit and 
explore the further educational opportunities which 
exist in Ballarat and Bendigo. This includes tours 
and talks at Federation Uni, Ballarat, ACU, Ballarat 
campus, Latrobe Uni, Bendigo and BRIT in 
Bendigo.  In addition students will be able to see 
the accommodation options available. This 
excursion will help students with their transition 
from school to further education and I strongly 
recommend all senior students to attend. 
 
On the 22nd November students in Year 9-12 are 
invited to attend a talk by ADF whereby information 
shall be given on the opportunities which exist for 
young people starting a career with the defence 
force. The talk shall be held at Tooleybuc Central 
School from 1.35 pm-3.15pm. 
 
Any questions please contact Mrs Morton at 
school. 
 
 

REMINDER 

 YEAR 12 VICTORIAN TERTIARY 
ADMISSIONS CENTRE (VTAC) - timely 
applications closed on 29 September; 
applications can still be made, but now cost 
$100. 

This is the last newsletter for 2016. Best wishes 
to those of you who move into other forms of 
education in 2017, be it university, VET, an 
apprenticeship or traineeship, or into 
employment.  
YEAR 12 AND VTAC –  

 Late course applications can still be made, 
but now cost $100 (till 4 Nov). After that 
applications cost $130 (till 2 Dec). The payment 
deadline for most applicants is 19 December. 

 Course preference changes can be made till 
12 noon 20 December, except for the period 8 
– 21 November; they can also be made 
between Offer Rounds in January and 
February 

 The first Offer Round of courses will be on 18 
January, the second on 7 February. There will 
be three later rounds of offers as well 

 You are advised to accept your first offer of a 
tertiary place. Most applicants will only receive 
one offer. Accepting an offer does not stop 
you from receiving a later offer for a course 
higher in your preference list.  

WHERE CAN I GET ASSISTANCE DURING 
‘CHANGE OF PREFERENCE’ WEEK? The week 
after you receive your ATAR is generally known as 
Change of Preference (COP) week (Mon 12 – 
noon on Tues 20 December). During this time 

tertiary institutions run information sessions, COP 
Expos, offer phone assistance, and will help you 
in any way they can. You can also obtain 
assistance at school. These institutions are 
offering the following (check online for more details)   

 Australian Catholic University – Hotline: 
1300 ASK ACU (1300 275 228); COP event on 
Tuesday 13th December. 

 Box Hill Institute – Hotline: 1300 BOX HILL 
(1300 269 445); 5-7pm, COP Night 14 
December (all campuses) 

 Charles Sturt University – Hotline: 1800 334 
733 

 Chisholm – Hotline: 1300 244 746 

 Deakin University – Hotline: 1300 DEGREE 
(1300 334 733); Chat online with staff and 
ask questions: http://choose.deakin.edu.au/; 
Information Evenings: 4-7pm, 15 December, 
Level 2, Building BC, Burwood Campus; 4-
7pm, 16 December 1 Gheringhap St, Geelong 
Waterfront Campus; Register: 
http://choose.deakin.edu.au/  

 Federation University - Hotline: 1800 333 864 

 Holmesglen – Hotline: 1300 693 888 

 Kangan – Hotline: 13 8233 

 La Trobe – Hotline: 1300 135 045; Advisory 
Day: Tues 13 December (Bundoora 10am-
2pm), (Bendigo 11am-2pm). 

 Melbourne Polytechnic – Hotline: 9269 1200 

 Monash – COP Expo: 3-7pm, Wed 14 
December, Building H, Caulfield campus, 900 
Dandenong Rd, Caulfield East; COP Hotline: 
1800 MONASH (1800 666 274); see 
www.study.monash  

 RMIT – Hotline: 9925 2260; Visit Info Corner, 
330 Swanston St, Melbourne (Cnr. La Trobe 
St); COP Expos: Arts, Design, Communication, 
Justice, International & Community Services 
courses 11am-1pm, 14 Dec; Business courses 
3-5pm, 14 Dec; Science, Engineering & Health 
courses 11am-1pm, 15 December; 
http://inspired.rmit.edu.au . 

 Swinburne –Hotline: 1300 275 794; COP 
Expo: 11am-4pm, 14 December (Hawthorn 
campus); See:   
www.swinburne.edu.au/choose.  

 University of Melbourne –Hotline: 13 MELB 
(13 6352), email 13MELB@unimelb.edu.au   

 Victoria – Hotline: 1300 VIC UNI (1300 842 
864) ; Book appointment: 
www.vu.edu.au/change; COP Expo: 3.30-
6.30pm, 14 December (Footscray Park) 

 William Angliss – Hotline: 1300 ANGLISS 
(1300 264 547) 

UNIVERSITY OF MELBOURNE NEWS –  

 TRANSPARENCY OF OFFERS AND 
ATARS’s – Students wishing to learn more 

http://choose.deakin.edu.au/
http://choose.deakin.edu.au/
http://www.study.monash/
http://inspired.rmit.edu.au/
http://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose
mailto:13MELB@unimelb.edu.au
http://www.vu.edu.au/change
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about the distribution of ATAR’s in the 
previous January offer round can check out 
details. See: 
www.futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions
/entry-requirements/summary-of-
undergraduate-offers. 

 NEW SCIENCE MAJORS IN 2017 – 41 areas 
of specialisation are now available in the B. 
Science with the addition of Data Science and 
Environmental Engineering Systems. A data 
science major gives graduates a deep 
understanding of how to apply statistical and 
computing principles to working with big data. 
The other new major focuses on the 
interactions between physical materials and 
processes, and human and non-human 
organisms - www.bsc.unimelb.edu.au.  

 
INDIGENOUS STUDENTS: THINK YOUR WAY – 
Get inspired and build aspirations by checking 
out this portal, providing information, links and 
resources and videos of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islanders ‘thinking their way’ to achieving 
educational ambitions. See:  
www.thinkyourway.edu.au.  
 

WHAT IF I DO NOT GET A HIGH ENOUGH ATAR 
TO GET INTO MY DESIRED COURSE? 
Many pathways and programs exist to assist in 
getting to where you want to go. Suggestions: 

 Complete a Diploma of Tertiary Studies at 
Monash University in either business, 
education or nursing (ATAR 50+) OR a Diploma 
of Higher Education (ATAR 65+); Indigenous 
pathways - See: www.study.monash/how-to-
apply/indigenous-student-applications  

 Complete a course at Monash College in Art & 
design, Arts (Human Behaviour or Psychology 
streams), Business or Commerce, Engineering 
or Science; search Courses on VTAC website  

 Complete a course at Deakin College in 
Commerce, Computing, Engineering, Health 
Sciences, Management, Media and 
Communication or Science 

 Complete a UniLink Diploma at Swinburne 
(Arts and Communications, Business, Design, 
Engineering, Health Science, IT, Science) 

 Complete a Diploma at La Trobe Melbourne 
in Biosciences, Business, Engineering, Health 
Sciences, IT or Mass Media Communications  

 Complete a Tertiary Preparation Course at 
RMIT in engineering or science  

 Consider studying a related university course 
with a lower ATAR; if you do well you MAY be 
able to transfer to your desired course later  

 Start with a VET (TAFE) course in 
a related field; two years of VET 
often equals one at university  

 Complete a Tertiary Studies 
Diploma at Melbourne 
Polytechnic (Preston)  

 Complete a Certificate IV in Liberal Arts – a 
pathway into a range of degrees. Swinburne 
and Victoria Uni have this Certificate  

 Consider a country/rural campus. ATAR’s are 
often lower, usually due to lower demand; most 
have accommodation (apply ASAP)  

 For nursing consider first completing Division 
2 at TAFE or a private provider- e.g. Box Hill, 
Chisholm, Federation, Goulburn Ovens, 
Holmesglen, RMIT or Swinburne 

 ACU has certificate/diploma courses that can 
lead to degrees (through ACUcom) See:  

       
http://www.acu.edu.au/courses/2014/other_courses
/vocational_education_training_vet/ 

 Complete a Victoria University 
Foundations@VU alternative entry to higher 
education and diploma studies course - a 13 
week course designed to build academic skills 
needed for tertiary study. See: 
www.vu.edu.au/courses/foundations-at-vu-jyac  

 Complete a 2-year Associate Degree – want 
to study at university but not sure you will meet 
the entry requirements for a bachelor’s degree? 
Several universities offer these (e.g. Deakin, 
RMIT).  

 
Vida Tennis Coach David Jonkers will be running a 
block of 3x 1hr lessons on the following Sunday 
mornings at the Tooleybuc Tennis Club. 
It will cost $45 for the whole block.  
 
If there is interest he will also run another block 
during the week in school holidays. 
Please contact David to register or for more 
information 
 
20 November 
4 December 
11 December  
 
 

 
For Sale: 
Guppies $1.00 each. Approximately 30 in total. 
Contact the school. Ph: 03 50305422 
 

  

http://www.futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions/entry-requirements/summary-of-undergraduate-offers
http://www.futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions/entry-requirements/summary-of-undergraduate-offers
http://www.futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions/entry-requirements/summary-of-undergraduate-offers
http://www.bsc.unimelb.edu.au/
http://www.thinkyourway.edu.au/
http://www.study.monash/how-to-apply/indigenous-student-applications
http://www.study.monash/how-to-apply/indigenous-student-applications
http://www.acu.edu.au/courses/2014/other_courses/vocational_education_training_vet/
http://www.acu.edu.au/courses/2014/other_courses/vocational_education_training_vet/
http://www.vu.edu.au/courses/foundations-at-vu-jyac
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Examination Timetable 
Week 5 2016 

 
Examination Considerations 

 Please provide all your own equipment 

 Do not bring electronic equipment into the exams, including mobile phones 

 Do not talk or communicate with any other student during the examination 

 Make sure you are on time to each examination 

 ALWAYS DO YOUR BEST!  
 

Year 7 

Monday 7 November Period 4 English 

Tuesday 8 November 
Period 1 Art 

Period 2 PDHPE 

Wednesday 9 November 
Period 4 History 

Period 5 LOTE 

Thursday 10 November 
Period 2 Geography 

Period 5 Science 

Friday 11 November 
Period 3 Maths 

Period 5 Music 

 

Year 8 

Monday 7 November Period 1 English 

Tuesday 8 November 

Period 2 History 

Period 3 Art 

Period 6 PDHPE 

Wednesday 9 November 
Period 5 LOTE 

Period 6 Music 

Thursday 10 November Period 6 Science 

Friday 11 November 
Period 1 Maths 

Period 6 Geography 

   

Year 9/10 

Wednesday 2 November 

Period 1 Mathematics 

Period 6 
IT Wood/ 

Marine Studies 

Thursday 3 November 
Period 1 PDHPE 

Period 2 History 

Friday 4 November 

Period 2 Science 

Period 3  Geography 

Period 6 Farm Maintenance/ IST 

Monday 7 November No Examinations (TAFE day) 

Tuesday 8 November 
Period 3 and 4 Food Tech 

Period 6 English 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2017 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of the 
necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, and 
are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we can 
optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
Technology Fee 
 

All Years F to 12 $10.00 

Current voluntary 
contributions 
including Technology 
Fee 

Infants and 
Primary 

$55.00 

Years 7 + 8 $100.00 

Years 9 + 10 $60.00 

Years 11 + 12 $60.00 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$65.00 

Industrial Technology Year 9 + 10 
$52.00 plus 
materials 

Information & 
Software Technology 

Year 9 + 10 
$52.00 plus 
materials 

VET Hospitality Stage 6 

$185  
($25 
Uniforms/ 
$160 Pracs) 

Industrial Technology Stage 6 $80.00 

   

Wanted 
Second hand uniforms in good condition. If your child 
has outgrown their uniform please consider donating 
it to the school. 
 

 

LOST UNIFORMS 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. 
 
 

School Bags 
Tooleybuc Central School has school bags which are 
available to purchase from the front office. 

Large $58.00 
    

 

 
 
 

 
Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats $15, are 
available for purchase from the front office 
 

Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl’s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 
 

Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ Grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 

Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 

Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turnaround is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
  

STUDENT 
ASSISTANCE 

SCHEME 
APPLICATION 
FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an 
application for 
support please 

contact the school. 

Second Hand 
Uniforms 

 
The school is in need of  

 Secondary t-shirts 

and  

 Girls green and 

black school pants  

for our uniform pool. 

 

http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2016 
 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie     $3.00 

 
Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 

Party Pie    $1.00 
 

Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 

Dim Sims (soy sauce – no extra charge) $0.50 
 

Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 

Tomato Sauce    $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)  $1.60 
 

Bulla Frozen Yogurt   $1.60 
(Strawberry and Mango) 
 

Chips (Honey Soy)   $1.00 
 

Raspberry Twists   $0.20 
Drinks     
Big M     $2.00 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee)   

Play water - 350ml   $2.00 
(purple, lemonade, red, fruit tingle) 
 

Prima (as drink or frozen)  $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office by 
students or sent with the rolls. 
 
 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an ambulance 

and live in the Tooleybuc area, when asked 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

Respond, 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to where the ambulance 
will originate from and ensure a quick response 

 
 

Hospice 
We have a donation jar at the front office for the 
Swan Hill Hospice, if you have any small loose 
change it will go to a wonderful cause. 

 
 

 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
Term 4 

11/11/16 Julie Fulton & Janina Mammone 
18/11/16 Leisa Lyons & Mereeka Andrews 
28/11/16 Cindy Funnell & Annette Blachford 
02/12/16 Sharon Rogers & Ang Spinks 
09/12/16 Jolene McKenzie & Sue Domaille 
16/12/16 Peta Hickey & Julie Fulton 
 

 

Thank you to all volunteers who helped in the 
Canteen this year. More volunteers are always 
welcome. 
 
If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap.  
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 
 

SUNSHINE ONLINE  and SUNSINE CLASSIC 
 
On a Computer 

1. Go to www.sunshineonline.com.au or 
http://bookshelf.sunshineclassics.com.au/stu
dents/login  

2. Log in at the top of the homepage with your 
school’s username and password. 

 
On an iPad 
1. Go to the App Store and search for ‘Sunshine 

Online’ 

2. Install the free log-in App  
3. Log in with your school’s  
Username: tooleybuc 
Password.: tooleybuc 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.sunshineonline.com.au/
http://bookshelf.sunshineclassics.com.au/students/login
http://bookshelf.sunshineclassics.com.au/students/login
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Tooleybuc & Piangil District Fishing Club 

 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
To be held at the Tooleybuc Sporting Club 

 
On Sunday 6th November 2016 

 
At 8-10 Pm 

 
All are Welcome to Attend 

Agenda 
Election  of office  Bearers  and 

To discuss the notice of motion to change the 
minimum 

No of ten to 6 to make a corum 
& 

to reduce the no at general meetings to 5 
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Budweld Nursery 
Glenn & Julie Fulton 

Specialising in  
Mop Tops – Lily Pillys – Roses  

Citrus and more 
67 Hobson Road, Nyah 3594 
Budweld5@bigpond.com.au 
www.budweldnursery.com.au 

Direct Sales by appointment only 
0409 967 086 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

CRAIG DOMAILLE PLUMBING 
 

For Honest Reliable Service call 
Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 
Hot & Cold Water Installation 

Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Open  
Mon - Wed 9.00am-4.00pm 

Thur 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Fri 9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 

Phone: 03 50305189 
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

All Clinics are free 
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)   Third Tue in month 
Tuesday 15

th
 September 

 

Diabetes Nurse- available by 
appointment only  
 

MENTAL HEALTH: Monthly by 

Appointment 
 
Visiting            once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:   
4

th
 Tuesday of each Month,   22

nd
 

Nov 
Appointments avail  
(ph 5033 9390 for apt) 
 

Podiatrist     
(ph 50339390 for an apt). 
3

rd
 Thursday of each Month. Thurs 17

th
 Nov 

 

Speech Pathologist 
(1st Thursday of the month)  
Telephone Swan Hill District Health 
for appointments and enquires 5033 
9390   
 

In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 Or call ‘000’ 

Tooleybuc Post Office 
 

Newsagency 
 

Gift Shop 
 
Open  
Monday to Friday 7:00 to 5:00 
Saturday  9:00 to 12:00 
Sunday  8:00 to 11:00 
 
Phone: 03 50305303 

 

 
 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 
                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 

 

 

Industrial, rural & domestic 

Agents for Tru-Built & 

McDonald Steel 

Real Sheds – Real Steel 

Matthew Loats Builder P/L 

  Phone: 0427 240 376 Fax: 

(03) 50 305 122 

Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 
Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 

Ph: 03 50305126   0428 305126 

mailto:Budweld5@bigpond.com.au
http://www.budweldnursery.com.au/
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 STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME                          
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

Personal   Details 
 

Student’s Name:       Class/Year:   

Home Address:       
         
 

Parent/Guardian Name:     

 Family Support   Reason Support is Needed 

             
             
 

Support Details Assistance can be provided with uniform/books/excursions 
 

 Details of Request:      Amount 
             
             
             
 

The information provided will be treated in confidence.  Please forward this application to the 
Principal.  There is a limit to the amount each child can access. 
 
Signature of parent/guardian:      Date:     
 
Approved/Principal Signature:      Date:     
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CALENDAR 

2016
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

WEEK 5 
NOVEMBER 
 
TERM 4 
 

7 
Exam Week Yr 
7-10 
 
It’s a Mad World 
performance 
10:00 am 
 

8 
 
 
 
 

9 
 
 
Ballarat Excur Yr 
3/ 4  

10 
 
 
Ballarat Excur Yr 
3/ 4  
 
Year 9/10 Uni 
Excursion 
Ballarat/ Bendigo 

11 
 
 
Ballarat Excur Yr 
3/ 4  
 
HSC Camp 
 
Year 9/10 Uni 
Excursion 
Ballarat/ Bendigo 

WEEK 6 
NOVEMBER 
 
TERM 4 
 

14 
2017 Class 
Rollover     

15 
 

16 
 

17 
Scripture 
 
Proud & Deadly 
Awards 
 

18 
 

WEEK 7 
NOVEMBER 
 
TERM 4 
 

21 22 
Anna Conlan – 
Speech Path in 
 
Army Talk Yrs 9, 
10 & 11 Pd 5 & 6. 
 

23 
 

24 
Primary Assembly 
1:45 pm MPC  

 
 

25  
 

WEEK 8 
NOVEMBER/ 
DECEMBER 
 
TERM 4 
 

28 29 
 

30 
Last Foundation 
Orientation Full 
Day 
 

1 

Scripture 

2 
Presentation Day 
 

 

Tennis Coaching 
Vida Tennis Coach David Jonkers will be running a block of 3x 1hr lessons on the following Sunday mornings at 
the Tooleybuc Tennis Club. 
It will cost $45 for the whole block.  
If there is interest he will also run another block during the week in school holidays. 
Please contact David to register or for more information 
 
20th November, 
4th  December,  
1th December  

 
David Jonkers 
Vida Tennis Swan Hill 
0411 635 907 
david@vidatennis.com.au 
www.vidatennis.com.au 

 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 
For Honest Reliable Service call 

Craig on 50305382 
50305594 Fax

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 
Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 

Roofing 
Gas & Wood Heater Installation 

Ducted Air Conditioner 
Services/Installation 

Agent for Lowara Pumps 
 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:david@vidatennis.com.au
http://www.vidatennis.com.au/

